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Correspondent in Faro 

Waiting and sailing again 

 

ue to the weather, the splash was not as planned at the 18th but Monday March 25. At 9 

am Zeezwaluw was freed of her11 supports and was hanging in the travel lift. The crew 

was able to apply 2 coats of Gelshield at the spots of the 5 keel & bow supports had 

been for 6 months. When the Gelshield was touch-dry 3 coats of antifouling followed. 

 

Before lunch Zeezwaluw and her crew were 

ready for the splash! But high tide was at 4PM 

so they had to wait until 3.30PM before the 

yard people came to drive the travel lift with 

Zeezwaluw to the water´ edge. 

Bruce, the yard owner was so kind to take 

pictures of that event for the crew left their 

camera inside the boat. 

 

The splash went smooth. No leaking seacock’s 

and the engine started straight away. So far 

so good! Once in the water underneath the 

travel lift, Zeezwaluw had to move to the very end of the pontoon waiting there for a short time. 

The travel lift went back to take the 

French sailing boat “Baba” for her splash 

too. It was a tight space to splash two 46-

feet boats, but all went according to 

Bruce´ plan. 

 

As soon as Baba´ engine was running, 

Bruce jumped into his little pilot boat and 

the two sailing boats had to follow in his 

wake immediately. 

To stay in the deepest part of the 

fairway, the boats should exactly mirror 

the little boats movements or run 

aground. 

 

Both boats did well and sailed together 

to the anchorage of Culatra and dropped 

anchor near the little fishing port. 

Thanks to the crew of the Norwegian 

“SY Cassie” there are pictures of our 

departure. 

 

___/)___ 
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Correspondent in Las Palmas, April 2015 

 

nce at the anchorage Zeezwaluw and her crew had to be patient. The first two days 

were very windy. Gusting up to 25kn made it unwise to jump into the dinghy to go to 

explore Culatra or drive to Olhão. 

 

The crew could finally take their rest and relax. E-book readers came out and apart from the 

whistling rigging it went silent inside the boat.  

After 2 days the water was smooth again. Quickly fresh bread and veggies were bought in the 

little supermarket in Culatra where after meals were prepared for the first few days. SY Baba 

was visited for the last time because they would leave for Morocco the same day Zeezwaluw 

would set sail to Gran Canaria. 

 

Saturday March 28 at 3PM, on the last bit of the outgoing tide, Zeezwaluw sailed out of the 

Faro-Olhão estuary in southerly direction. 

Mainsail full and yankee unfurled she sped 

forward. During the afternoon the wind 

picked up gradually while at sunset the first 

reef was put in. The next day Zeezwaluw was 

sailing only with the main up with two reefs 

in it. It stayed that way for 2 days more, 

due to strong winds and high following seas. 

 

Day 4 was slow due to the wind of only 15kn 

from the N. Day 5, the last day; Mr. Perkins 

had to be awakened for the last 65nm. On April the second, just after dark at 8PM Zeezwaluw 

entered the marina of Las Palmas. 

 

Friends were welcoming the crew at the 

reception pontoon near the office, which was 

great! After a drink and a chat they tumbled 

into their bunk for an undisturbed sleep. 

 

The next morning Zeezwaluw moved to pontoon 

S with the bow to the prevailing winds. Here 

she will rest for a few weeks while the crew will 

socialize, do little jobs and prepare her for the 

summer trip to the Azores. 

 

___/)___ 
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